
 

December 16, 2024 

Good Morning, 

As we have entered this Christmas season, we truly have so much to be thankful for.  

I wanted to take a moment and say Thank you! Thank you for being involved with CEF of NH 
this year, whether it was Volunteering (hosting a 5 Day Club, driving a Team around this 
Summer for 5 Day Clubs, teaching /Leading a 5 Day Club, being involved with a Good News 
Club, Praying and or financially supporting.)  

If you hadn’t been involved, we wouldn’t be where we are today. I think of the verse  

“There is one body, but it has many parts. But all its many parts make up one body…” 
1 Corinthians 12:12 

Because you were helping & enabling for the Gospel to be presented many Children and 
Families heard the Gospel presented this year.  

Good News Clubs.  

1. Lisbon – Started Oct 22nd • 6 Student’s • 4 Volunteer’s 
2. Manchester – Ran Oct 21st through Nov. 25th • Had 9 Student’s & 1 Mom attend •              

4 Volunteer’s 
3. Lakeway – Christmas Party Club • Dec 3rd • 15 Students Attended • 5 Volunteer’s 
4. Charlestown – Started Nov. 13th • 17 Student’s • 10 Volunteer’s 
5. Swanzey – Has a team, and starting a Good News Club in a new School 
6. Rochester – In the process of being set up and organized. 

If you don’t know about a “Good News Club”. It is a after school Bible Club that meets in a 
school for about 1.5 hours. In that time students will hear a Bible Lesson, taught a  
Memory Verse, have a snack, hear part of a Missionary Stories, play games etc.  
If you are interested in learning more about how you can start a Good News Club,  
Please email us office@cefnh.org 

Christian Youth in Action 2025 

• June 16th – 26th  

• Location: TBA 

• More information coming in January  

If you are interested in attending, click here CYIA 2025 Interest Form or you can find the form 

on our website under the CYIA Page 
 

Jens Beck and I (Jessica) have been able to speak or be part of Mission Conference’s at a 
couple of churches. 



 

If you have a Missions Conference and would like us to be part of it, We would love to attend 
and share what is happening in CEF of NH.  

As we celebrate the new growth of our ministry, in a time when the 89,000 elementary age 
children of New Hampshire are so deeply in need of God's Word, would you consider 
supporting us with a monthly gift?   
 
We have a couple of ways you can give: 
Online Donations: CEF of NH - Giving Online  *If you give online and want to have a note with 
it, you can email Jessica director@cefnh.org. She would be happy to help you. 
Mailed in Donations: CEF of NH PO Box 146 Concord, NH 03302     
*All donations are Tax Deductible. 
 
 
If you would you like to reach any of us: 
   Jessica Spooner – State Coordinator– director@cefnh.org 
   Olivia Hutton – Office Manager – office@cefnh.org 
   Carolyn Guerdet – Human Resources – hr@cefnh.org 
  Jens Beck - Northern NH Area Director - Jens@cefnh.org 
* If you are not sure who to contact, please feel free to contact Olivia, and she would be 
happy to help you.  
 

We pray that you and your family have a very blessed Christmas.  
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your partnership as we seek to reach Every Child, Every Nation, Every Day for 
many years to come. 

-- 

In His Service, 

Jessica Spooner 
Child Evangelism Fellowship of NH 
State Coordinator 
(603) 369-4566 Office 
(603) 289-2357 Cell 
www.cefnh.org 


